


STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  August 3, 2018       
 
RE:  1028-1030 Truman Avenue (permit application # T18-9140) 
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
 
An application was received for Landscape Plan Approval for a Minor 
Development Plan.  The property is currently a vacant lot with no trees.  
There are two tree planters in the right of way/sidewalk area, a live 
Satinleaf tree and a dead tree.  The right of way is controlled by the State 
of Florida. 
 

 



 



 



 
 

 



 
 
In 2016, the existing structure on the property was demolished. In order to 
successfully demolish the structure, a satinleaf tree in the right of way 
needed to be removed.  The requirement for the removal of the tree was to 
plant replacements on the property including a tree for the planter.  Besides 
the Satinleaf that currently exists in the right of way planter, (2) Simpson 
Stopper shrubby trees were planted in the rear corners of the lot.  Those 
trees are not currently present on the property and need to be replaced.  
Therefore, either (2) Simpson Stopper shrubby trees or a total of 4.1 caliper 
inches of trees needs to be incorporated into the landscape plan. 
 
The Landscape Plan submitted does incorporate all the required tree 
removal replacements (1-Blackbead and 2-Buttonwood trees).  It does not 
appear that the plan represents 70% native vegetation/species but most of 
the species are common in the Florida Keys area.    
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